
REPORT OF GENERAL MANAGER NO. 07-164 

DATE July 11,  2007 a C.D. 14 

BOARD OF RECREATION AND PARK COMMISSIONERS 

SUBJECT: LOU COSTELLO, JR., RECREATION CENTER - DONATION OF 
SERVICES AND MATERIALS FOR THE EXECUTION OF A YOUTH 
SUMMER BASKETBALL LEAGUE AND SKILLS TRAINING 
WORKSHOPS AS PART OF THE PILOT STUDY, COACHING IS 
TEACHING: INSTRUCTIONAL STRATEGIES FOR PLAYER 
DEVELOPMEIVT 

R. Adams I. Kolb 
H. Fujita F. Mok 
S. Huntley F K. Regan 

*V. Israel M. Shull 

/' Approved Disapproved Withdrawn 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board: 

1. Accept a gift fiom the Los h g e l e s  Sports Foundation (LASF), consisting of the donation of 
services and materials for the execution of a youth summer basketball league, and the skills 
training workshops as part of the Pilot Study called, "Coaching is Teaching: Instructional 
Strategies for Player Development," at the Lou Costello, Jr., Recreation Center, 
3 141 E. Olympic Boulevard, Los hge les ,  90023; and, 

2. Authorize staff to issue a Right of Entry permit to the Los h g e l e s  Sports Foundation, to 
conduct the skills training workshops as part of the "Coaching is Teaching: Instructional 
Strategies for Player Development." 

SUMMARY: 

The Los Angeles Sports Foundation has offered to donate services and materials (GIFT) at no 
cost to the City, to the Lou Costello, Jr., Recreation Center (CENTER) located in the Fourteenth 
Council District. The GIFT will consist of uniforms, trophies, and officiating services necessary 
to execute a youth summer basketball league for approximately twelve teams; also included are 
skills training workshops as part of LASF's Pilot Study, "Coaching is Teaching: Instructional 
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Strategies for Player Development." LASF's funding is subsidized by a grant fiom the Amateur 
Athletic Foundation (AAF). The estimated value of the GIFT is approximately $15,000. 

Based on LASF's estimates of the cost of services and materials and the City's review of the 
projected youth summer basketball league expenses, the Department is confident that the 
execution of the youth summer basketball league and the skills training workshops can be 
completed within the LASF project budget, at no direct cost to the City. The youth summer 
basketball league and skills training workshops by LASF are scheduled to finish by 
September 30,2007. 

Agreement Terms and Recognition of Donors: 

The Department shall recognize the Donor by agreeing to and performing the following: 

1. The terms and conditions of the Agreement shall be in effect for a period of up to six (6) 
months; 

2. The City shall invite the Donor to all public relation events and activities involving the gift; 
and, 

3. The City will provide and distribute marketing materials for the youth summer basketball 
league and skills training workshops. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

This project will have no fiscal impact on the Department, as the cost of services and materials 
will be funded entirely by LASF and is based on their own estimates. 

Report prepared by Jason Kitahara, Senior Recreation Director 11, for Mark Mariscal, Metro 
Region Superintendent. 




